The Grange, Greenview & Kinsley Medical Centres

PRG Meeting – Tuesday 11 September 2012.

Attendances: Angela Marwood & Sonia Poulson (Practice)



Patients : John Buttree, Angie Deakin, Paul Stephens.
Apologies: Pam Walker, Sheila Butler & Rita Harrison (Patients)
Welcome, Introductions:

Actions from previous meeting: None

Practice Update:

Endoscopy Unit:  Very near completion following a few issues raised by the  Infection Prevention and Control Team at the PCT. The Practice is now working this week on Policies & Procedures for the unit along with the Fire Procedures etc. First Operating Day is Saturday the 22 September, and there is also an official opening day on Friday the 29 September 2012; which the PRG members have been invited (Invitation attached for non attendees) The Endoscopy Unit will be called the Dr A K Sen Endoscopy Suite, after the late Dr Sen as requested from the PRG Group. The group are pleased that their suggestion was welcomed.
Theatre: The builders have now completed the front entrance near the Pharmacy, and are now working inside the Therapy Unit, converting this into a Level 3 Theatre (the Endoscopy Unit is a level 2); where minor operations can take place, for example cataracts etc, they are looking to complete the building work in mid November.

Caretakers: The job was originally advertised as a Car Park Attendant. The role has now progressed to become a Caretaker; with duties such as monitoring and assisting in the car park, gardening, window cleaning and general maintenance of the buildings at all sites.

CQC: CQC (Care Quality Commission) is a statutory body, which the practice has to register with. The Practice has now registered, and we have been given the date of the 26 November 2012; whereby the Practice has to inform the CQC body whether or not we comply with their standards.  We are currently working on the policies and procedures that we have not got. The PCT has already agreed to come and do a ‘dummy visit’ for us.
Wakefield PRG Network Meeting: The next meeting will be held on the 19 September 2012; Paul has offered to attend.

Comments & Compliments: A comments and compliments box is going to be placed in each of the waiting areas. Slips will be put near them; these are for the patients to write on their comments and compliments, along with how/why they think these comments/compliments would improve our service.  Complaints are not to go in this box, but to be dealt with via the practice complaints procedure.

Survey 2012/13: Instead of carrying out a full survey as last year; we should pick out the points that were raised from last year as a main concern and survey just on these points; Angela has spoken with the PCT and they have agreed that this can be done. The main points of concern last year were:

1) Car Parking

2) Contacting the Practice by telephone

3) Opportunity to make comments & compliments

4) Confidentiality – Private area at the Hems Reception

5) Appointments System – For future appointments

The next meeting will not be a full meeting; but just to work on the questions for the survey. Please can everyone draft some questions up regarding the above for the next meeting.
Any Other Business: Pontefract Hospital has now opened again through the night from 03 September 2012; although it will have limited services, and not a full A&E department.

The Group gave Sonia some ideas for more information to put onto the Information Screens in the waiting rooms:

Informing about how many patients the surgery has, maybe asking patients to be more flexible when trying to make an appointment. 

List of Secondary Care services we offer at The Grange as people are not fully aware of the services that we offer.

Free Bus from Pontefract to Dewsbury via Pinderfields (need to try and find out days & times).

Next Meeting: Tuesday 23 October 2012; 12 Noon to 2pm

